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Minutes 
SANDGATE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 
Date 13th March 2012  Time:  7.00pm
Venue: Sandgate Council and Library, Sandgate High Street.

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
Present:  
Chairman

Cllr R Bliss
Cllrs 
N Bliss, M Findlay-Stone, G Fuller, L Griggs, R Grundy,


T Heselden, J Holben and T Prater 

   
Clerk


Ms A Oates
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
PCSO Mark Bull gave a short update: he is the temporary PCSO for Sandgate; the new dedicated full-time PCSO for the parish will commence duties on 19th March. Crime statistics continue to be down (33% down from last year). Re speedwatch, he will now take this on and deliver training and produce a risk assessment. He handed over a copy of the PCSO staffing rota of PCSO. 
There was one public question: could the Parish Council obtain a copy of the Saga rights of way deeds in order to ascertain the legal aspects of the public’s rights of way in Saga’s lands. The Chairman agreed to look into this and report back.
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
These Minutes will only be deemed to be a correct record of the meeting when approved and signed at the next meeting.
The Chairman opened the meeting at 7pm. 


5 members of the public attended, which included two invited guests
1.
Apologies for absence
Apologies were received from Cllrs M Fitch and N Griffiths.
2.
Declarations of Interest 

There were no declarations of interest.
3.
Minutes of last meeting
The minutes of 14th February 2012 were approved subject to a change regarding item 10 - a declaration of no interest by the Chairman in the forthcoming transfer of land, and signed by the Chairman. 
Proposed by: Cllr T Prater
Seconded by: Cllr M Findlay-Stone
Agreed unanimously. The Chairman signed the minutes as a true record, subject to the following amendment: ‘It was queried that the Chairman might have an interest in the land being transferred due to his position as Leader of the district council and Chairman of the parish council; the Chairman declared no interest in the proposed transfer of lands.’

The Chairman added that the transfer will be from one organisation to another; that another member of the district council is dealing with the transfer and that the leases will be signed by the parish clerk.

4.
Chairman’s opening remarks
There were no opening remarks other than mention of the Jubilee celebrations, which would be covered under the Environment Committee report.
5.
Chairman’s correspondence
5.1
Letter from Sandgate Heritage Trust thanking the parish council for its grant
5.2
Update on the broadband initiative: the report received from D Cowell was noted; there was a problem with finding suitable establishments to accommodate the aerials.
5.3
A delegation of French people would be coming over to Sandgate this month to discuss arrangements for the Petanque match that will take place in the summer. A venue has not yet been selected.

6.
First Aid training and contingency planning
A presentation was made by Tim Gosden from the British Red Cross; he is the emergency response manager for east Kent working locally to develop Community Emergency Response Teams to help in times of crisis or at local events. A team can be made up of a number of volunteers, from four to about twenty but suggests that for Sandgate the team is about 6 or 8 people. There is no cost - all training is free; also insurance and supply of kit. Each kit will include a defibrillator. He suggested that the parish council promotes this initiative, requesting people to volunteer to join a team. Cllr J Holben will lead on this initiative for the council.
Cllr Fuller and the parish clerk informed the members that they both currently hold First Aid at Work certification. Some of the councillors informed that they have current CRB clearance.
7.
2012/13 Budget
It was proposed that the draft budget for 2012/13, having been previously circulated to members, was adopted.
Proposed by: Cllr N Bliss

Seconded by: Cllr M Findlay-Stone

Agreed unanimously
8.
Terms of Reference
It was proposed that the Terms of Reference for the four committees, having been previously circulated, were adopted, subject to amendments to clause 15.6 in the Finance Committee terms and clause 16.2 in the Environment Committee terms to include at the end of the clauses: ‘up to £600 per item’.
Proposed by: Cllr N Bliss

Seconded by: Cllr T Prater

Agreed unanimously
9.
Finance Committee report
9.1
Cllr N Bliss reported that there had not been a Finance Committee meeting since the last parish council meeting.
9.2
The parish clerk’s working hours would be increased by four hours per week. These hours would be worked mainly on Wednesday afternoons but could be worked on other days, as and when required. The extra payments would not exceed the total amount allocated in the 2012/13 budget.
9.3
The amount allocated in the 2011/12 budget for new computer equipment would be carried forward to the new financial year.
9.4
Special item: the Chairman reported that the boiler in the library had been replaced and, in line with the Service Level Agreement, all costs re the library would be split 50/50 with Kent County Council and the parish council. The old boiler had been condemned in April 2011. Due to the late notification of the cost and replacement date, there had been insufficient time to add this expenditure to the agenda. The cost would be £861.39. 
The Finance Committee report was received and approved.

10.
Environment Committee report
10.1
Cllr Findlay-Smith reported on the minutes of the last meeting, which had been previously circulated to members.
10.2
Cllr Heselden reported on the Beach Management Advisory Group meeting that had taken place recently. He had met with Lucy Sharpe from the district council who has new boards to replace the existing ones and she will help with updating the information to be displayed on the boards. The tide tables had been purchased and the information can be included with the new notices that will be displayed.

10.3
Cllr Findlay-Stone reported that she had written to Bob Porter at the district council in response to the bye law consultation on dog fouling requesting the dog-free beach be extended from the castle to the end of the Riviera.

10.4
The seafront development plans are on display in the notice boards and the public is invited to attend a presentation on 21st March at 7pm.

10.5
Cycle route: there was a general discussion on the safety aspects of cyclists on the seafront walkway; ‘no cycling’ signs cannot be displayed as the sea wall is not a public right of way and therefore preventing cyclists in unenforceable. It was suggested that signs pointing out general safety issues and hazardous areas could be an alternative solution. The Environment Committee will look into this.
10.6
There will be a Business Forum breakfast meeting on Monday 19th March in the Providence Inn; all local businesses are invited.

10.7
Cllr Holben had costings for the window displays which she passed to Cllr Findlay-Stone.

10.8
Jubilee celebrations: The Chairman asked who was responsible for co-ordinating the activities for the council, Cllr Findlay-Stone informed that she was together with the Environment Committee. She updated on the current plans.

10.9
Cllr Findlay-Stone updated on the recent meeting she attended at the district council regarding the plans for the Olympic torch.

10.10 Cllr Findlay-Stone updated on the Community Payback scheme - one of the workers had been stopped from returning as there were problems with his working and attitude. 
The Environment Committee report was received and approved.

11.
Planning Committee report
Cllr G Fuller presented his written report on the two meetings held since the last parish council meeting.

The Planning Committee report was received and approved.

12.
Information
12.1
The parish clerk updated on activities in the library.
12.2
The parish clerk updated that the matters brought up at the last meeting regarding the leases for the land transfers was in hand.

12.3
The parish clerk informed that she had attended three training events since being clerk.
13.
Date of the next Parish Council meeting
This was confirmed as Tuesday 10th April 2012
The meeting closed at 8.25pm

Chairman of the Council..…………………………………………….       Date 13th March 2012
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